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Our Mission: 
We are a local nonprofit, empowering children, 
youth, and families to reach their full potential 
since 1910. Our mission is to provide life-changing 
academic, recreational, and mentoring 
opportunities through Christ-centered values.

Our Vision: 
Our vision is to empower youth and their families 
to achieve success and create a better world.

Dear Friends,

As we reflect on the past year at The Cabbage Patch, our hearts are filled with gratitude. Your support 
has fueled meaningful partnerships and new programs that continue to strengthen our mission.

Together, we have expanded after-school programming through collaborations with The West End 
School, Nativity Academy, and Jefferson County Public Schools like Cochran Elementary. We’ve 
also deepened our work with other Louisville nonprofits—partnering with Dare to Care Food Bank to 
provide daily meals, Big Brothers Big Sisters to enhance mentoring, and the Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes to connect faith to life.

Thanks to the generosity of foundations and donors, we have taken our fine arts programming to new 
heights. In Visual and Performing Arts, we’ve expanded to create more opportunities for young people 
to build confidence and explore creativity. This year also marked the launch of an innovative Summer 
Camp education program, ensuring students return to school ready to succeed.

Guiding all of this is The Patch Way—our vision for pursuing excellence in all things, grounded in the 
Biblical principles of love of God and neighbor, and lived out through our values of communication, 
care, and trust. We’ve also strengthened our ability to measure and demonstrate impact, ensuring that 
every investment in The Patch makes a real and lasting difference.

At the heart of The Cabbage Patch are the relationships we build with our children and youth—their 
current and future success is always our focus. Thank you for standing with us as we continue to create 
brighter futures through education, enrichment, and faith.

With appreciation,

Rev. Corey G. Miller, D.Min.
Executive Director

Mickey Brown
Board President



NEW DEVELOPMENTS IN 2024

College and Career Development 
 
The Cabbage Patch continues to provide educational support and programming for students through our flagship College 
Scholars Program. In 2024, 39 Patch members received assistance, ensuring they had access to necessary resources and 
guidance while pursuing higher education. With donor and community support, career development programming has 
been expanded to include our high schoolers, with over 30 teens participating in activities such as guest speaker events, a 
trip to the University of Cincinnati, and money management programs.

Customized Youth Development 
 
To meet student needs more effectively, Patch Learning Plans were introduced to provide individualized support for 
Patch kids. Additionally, the S.T.R.E.A.M. (Science, Technology, Reading, Engineering, Art, and Math) Learning 
Retention Program was launched to help 8 to 12 year-olds prevent summer learning loss. New partnerships were 
developed with Raptor Rehab, Bricks 4 Kidz and the Louisville Free Public Library to bring hands-on educational 
experiences to S.T.R.E.A.M.

Teen Programming 
 
Teen Programming also saw significant growth, with the creation of Teen Debate Club, Teen Café and the continuation 
of ACT Prep Jr. classes. With 45% of Cabbage Patch members being 13 and older, these initiatives are designed to better 
equip members for future success. The Cabbage Patch provides opportunities for learning and skill building, remaining 
focused on the academic and personal development of Patch members.

A dedicated Teen Room was also created to provide a focused space for teen members. Teen employees and leaders 
remain actively involved in programming and development. For the first time since the COVID-19 pandemic, the out-
of-state camping trip resumed, and a group of teens and staff traveled to the Smoky Mountains for outdoor activities, 
including whitewater rafting.

Expanding Impact Through Community Partnerships

West End School: In 2024, The Cabbage Patch experienced a new chapter of growth through a new partnership with 
West End School, a K–8 independent school in Louisville’s West End. Rooted in shared values, this collaboration 

reinforces our mission to build self-reliance and confidence in youth. 
West End School’s daily credo emphasizes dedication and personal 
responsibility—principles that mirror our own. Together, we’re 
expanding opportunities for boys to grow academically, socially, 
and emotionally in a nurturing environment.

Dare to Care: Our new partnership with Dare to Care Food 
Bank continues to ensure that every child at The Patch receives 

a nutritious evening meal, fueling focus, growth, and positive 
behavior. Since launching in September 2024, rising demand has 
increased meal service, highlighting the program’s vital impact.
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Bridging the Gap for Families

In 2024, the Family Development Department bridged the gap for 
families by providing vital resources through seasonal and year-round 
programs, serving hundreds with compassion and care. These numbers 
demonstrate how we serve and support our youth and families.

Back to School Program (equipping students to start strong)
* 122 children and youth from 56 families received backpacks and school supplies

Holiday Assistance Programs (keeping families financially balanced)
* Thanksgiving Program
	 * Food bags distributed to over 70 families
	 * Ensured families enjoyed a festive holiday meal
* Christmas Partner Program
	 * Assisted 67 Cabbage Patch families
	 * Reached 246 individuals total:
		  174 children and 72 adults
	 * Provided gifts and essentials to brighten the
	    holiday season

Year-Round Assistance
(stabilizing and elevating families)
* 102 families received ongoing support through:
	 * Food Pantry
	 * Seasonal programs
	 * Financial assistance

Immediate Needs (supporting families in emergencies)
* Utility Assistance
	 * Over $10,000 distributed to 55 clients
* Rent Assistance
	 * Over $1,700 provided to families in need
* Food Pantry
	 * Food assistance valued at over $6,000
	    distributed in 2024

Bringing It Full Circle

Many of our successful Cabbage Patch alumni graduate with the strong desire to give back. Nina Collins grew up as a 
Patch kid, participating in summer camps, the Teen Leader program and The Girls Club. Nina then became a College 
Scholar and graduated from Xavier University, having majored in Chemistry. Next she earned two additional graduate 
degrees from Vanderbilt University and from the University of Kentucky School of Pharmacy. Now 
living in Louisville and working as a pharmacist, things came full circle for her this past December. 
Nina generously sponsored a family of four for the Christmas Partner program, 
making Christmas a reality for a family in need. “I wanted to give 
something back to an organization that helped me so much,” Nina 
shared. “I don’t think I would be the person I am today without the 
experience I had at The Cabbage Patch.” Stories like Nina’s remind 
us that The Patch not only nurtures a lifelong service mindset, 
but also creates ripple effects of positive change that extend far 
beyond one Patch kid.

STRENGTHENING FAMILIES AND
INSPIRING GENERATIONS

Patch Parents Dinner



THE CABBAGE PATCH SETTLEMENT HOUSE, INC. • OPERATING FUND REVENUES AND EXPENSES
Fiscal Year May 1, 2023 - April 30, 2024

Total Assets at April 30, 2024 were $31,452,506, including $18,336,193 in Investments and $8,527,481 in Perpetual Trusts. 

For the year, Net Investment Income was $2,913,475. Endowment Net Assets increased by $2,624,709. 

During the year, the Perpetual Trusts distributed $359,588 to Cabbage Patch operations, while the value of the Trusts 
increased by $709,523.

Operating Fund Revenues			       Amount
Annual Fund Contributions 			        $959,117
Endowment & Perpetual Trusts Distributions	   $1,023,234

Special Events Income 			        $396,663
Investment Income				         $459,297
Donated Services & Other Income		         $57,362
Total Operating Fund Revenues 		   $2,895,673

Operating Fund Expenses		                  Amount
Program Services				    $2,066,634	

	 (Recreation/Youth Development, Educational Opportunities,
	 and Family Development)

General & Administrative Expenses		     $231,854
Fundraising & Marketing Expenses 		     $491,378
Total Operating Fund Expenses 		  $2,789,866
Change in Net Assets				       $105,807

The Cabbage Patch is a BBB Accredited Charity meeting all 20 Standards for Charity
Accountability and adheres to Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP).

Annual Fund 
Contributions 
33%

Special
Events 14%

Investment
Income 16%

Donated Services/
Other Income
2%

Fundraising 
& Marketing 
Expenses 18%

General & 
Administrative 
Expenses 8%

Program Services 
74%

FINANCIAL SUMMARY

Operating
Fund

Revenues
$2,895,673

Operating
Fund

Expenses
$2,789,866

Endowment & 
Perpetual Trust
Distributions 35%
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THE CABBAGE PATCH BY THE NUMBERS
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How We Serve:
Youth and Family 

Development

2024 Highlights:

2024 Cabbage Patch Fundraising EventsOur Eight Core
Competencies That Guide
Every Program We Offer:

1. Academic Preparedness
2. Work and Career Readiness

3. College Readiness
4. Self-Confidence

5. Social and Emotional Stability
6. Self-Reliance

7. Personal Enjoyment
8. Feeling Loved

Champions Event
September 12th

The Olmsted

•175 Attendees
• Over $163,000 

Raised

Bowling Bash
March 2nd

Vernon Lanes

• 96 Bowlers
• Over $20,000 

Raised

Golf Tournament
June 3rd

Big Spring Country 
Club

• 100 Golfers
• Over $116,000 

Raised

69%
of College Scholars 

complete postsecondary 
education

40203
40208
40210
40211

40212
40214
40215
40216

40258

ZIP Codes
Served:

Ages Served:
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8-12 Years Old
13-18 Years Old

75% of Patch Members
live in West Louisville

ZIP Codes



If you want proof that The Cabbage Patch Settlement House may be one of Louisville’s best kept secrets, just ask 
Board of Directors President, Mickey Brown. Though she grew up in Louisville and has been active in several 
other community organizations and nonprofits, she admits she had never heard of The Cabbage Patch until her 
friend introduced her in 2018. “I think I was kind of upset with myself that I didn’t actually know more about The 
Patch in the first place, but I was amazed at what goes into it,” she shared.

Once Mickey saw The Patch for herself, she was ready to jump in with both feet and began serving on the Board of 
Directors soon after. “I felt right away that it was a great organization with very caring people who want to provide 
a positive environment that is safe and that parents who bring their children here know their kids will be well cared 
for,” she explained.

Mickey’s real passion—in her professional life and at The Cabbage Patch—is college and career counseling. She 
is on a mission for everyone to find their path in life and, ultimately, to be happy in whatever they do for a career. 
“To help people figure out what it is that they’re really good at, that they’re really passionate about and what 
makes them happy is my goal for anybody that’s thinking about a career,” she explained. Thanks to the dedicated 
mentorship and financial support of The Cabbage Patch, the College Scholars Program has been a huge success in 
helping Patch kids find their way. This year, 39 scholars have been awarded nearly $281,000 in scholarships to help 
pay their way through school.

During her six years on the board, she’s served on several committees, including 
the Board Development Committee, the Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Committee 
and the committee for the career development center project. Now serving as the board 
president, she is particularly excited about seeing the career development center come 
to fruition. For Brown, it’s another way for The Cabbage Patch to live out its mission to 
empower children and families to reach their full potential. “When Patch kids finish high 
school and go to college or trade school, and get special training and start their job, we have 
helped change their life forever,” she said. “They have a direction, they have a plan.” Or, 
to put it another way, it’s profoundly changing the lives of children and families in the 
community.

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT
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Following the Right Path:
Volunteer Spotlight on Mickey Brown

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS AND VOLUNTEERS!
Your generosity is the heart of our mission. Because of your time, 
talents, and financial support, children, youth, and families in our 
community have life-changing opportunities to grow, learn, and 
thrive. Your love for The Patch shines in so many ways, and we 

simply couldn’t do this work without you. Thank you for being a vital 
part of The Cabbage Patch family and for making a lasting impact 

on the lives we serve. 



1910
1910 SOCIETY

Anonymous
Elwyn Abrams
Dorothy J. Altes
Gertrude Angermeier
Viola Austin
Maude and Walt Baker
J. Gordon Baquie
Vivian B. Barber
Lois Barger
Mary Virginia Bickel
Robert M. Biggs
Alma Brabandt
Edith Breed
Barbara and David Brewer
Loretta Brooks
Prentice Brown
Jim and Penney Carneal
Larry Cashen and Susan Turner
Roosevelt Chin
Virginia Clark
Doug and Gena Cobb
James W. and Frances C. Compton
Everett R. Cowen
Rob and Holly Crady
George Creznic, Jr.
Alex and Cullen Croft
Helen E. Dattilo
Karl Daubert
Carol Davies
Katherine M. Davis
Anna A. Diecks

Mary Ann Duddy
Greg Ehrhard
Mike and Buff Fallot
Margaret Farley
Mrs. William L. Fenley
Anne B. Fields
Dr. William H. Fields
Lea Fischbach
Dr. Jeremiah T. Flowers
Elizabeth “Jeanne” Foree
Mrs. E. S. Frischkorn
Mrs. William R. Frost
Louie and Norma Giesel
Louis O. Giesel, Sr.
Mrs. J. W. Gilliam
Elizabeth “Betty” S. Glass
Kim Hazelwood Glass
Edward S. Graff, Jr.
Audrey W. Graves
Elizabeth “Bunch” Sanders Griffin
Bill and Susan Grubbs
David and Valerie Hall
Kim Hamilton
Frank Handley
Doris Hardaway
Elizabeth W. Hardwick
Ruth H. Haskins
Patrick A. Hayden
Nanette H. Hayes
Edward and Gail Ritchie Henson
Henry V. Heuser, Jr.

Rev. J. Tracy and Debbie Holladay
Mrs. Irving Holmgren
Mrs. W. Howard Hopkin
Samantha Horton
Mrs. Marvin Kirchner
John Kraus
Julia R. Kraus
Otto and Dorothy Krause
Kathy Kunau
Baylor Landrum, Jr.
Susan Lawler
Emily L. Lawrence
The Honorable Pierce Lively
Rose Lowry-Duke
Donald and JoAnne MacDonald
Louise Marshall
Lucille S. Mattingly
Joan H. Mayhugh
Genevieve McCain
George W. McCrocklin, MD
Anna Z. McMichael
Ted Merhoff
Bill and Becky Meyer
Betty Jane Mills
John and Lucy Milton
Mrs. W. Harvey Moninger
Doug Morris
Katherine S. Mueller
Kenneth J. Newman
Susan and Mark Pfeifer
Margaret H. Pfeiffer

Linda S. Pierce
Mrs. Austin Proctor, Jr.
Mrs. W. Dewey Raley
John S. Rankin
Caroline Price Reid
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Rickert
Harry Rietze, Jr.
Doris I. Ritchie
Edgar C. Ritchie
Eleanor R. Rudd
Frances and Charlie Scholtz
Jennifer Scott
Cynthia A. Shaw
Dorothy Shellhamer
Ollie Skonberg
Jane Slaughter
Jean Olive Smith
Richard A. Smithson
Susan and Chip Snyder
Chris and Susan Staples
William F. Steineker
Mrs. H. W. Stewart
Bill Stites
James Thompson
Katherine G. Ussery
John H. Ward, III
Edie M. Wells
Stephen and Coretta Wolford
Annabelle Woody
Oscar C. Wright, Jr.

The 1910 Society (as of 12/31/24) is a group of people who have made the children of The Cabbage Patch part of their estate plan. 
The people listed here have made the ultimate investment and ensured that generations of young people they will never meet have 
the ability to maximize their potential. We are grateful for the following people who have either designated The Patch as a future 
beneficiary or have left a gift for The Patch in their estate.

NAMED ENDOWMENT FUNDS
Overall Mission Support Endowment Funds

Board of Directors
Barbara and David Brewer Memorial
Joe Burks, Sr. and Lloyd (Pappy) Redman
  Memorial
Crady Family
Caroline Taylor Davis Memorial
Cyrus “Russ” Day
Mary Ann Coleman Duddy Memorial
William G. Duncan, Junior Memorial
Friends of The Patch
Harold Hawkins
J. Tracy Holladay
Rev. Calvin Holloway
Yvonne “Tonette” Lewis Memorial
Longfield Fund
Louise Marshall
Helen Dillon Mazzoli Memorial
Betsy McConnell Memorial
Theodore “Ted” Merhoff Memorial
Meyer Family
John L. and Lucy L. Milton
Thames Castner Palmer-Ball Memorial 
Mark and Susan Pfeifer
Arthur and Marian Kummer Raderer
John S. Rankin
Edgar and Doris Ritchie
Jennifer L. Scott
Jean Olive Smith (Mrs. S. Russell Smith, Sr.)

Sharon Smith and James Mauch Family
Diane and Rick Steinrock Family

Recreation/Youth Development Funds
The Cabbage Patch Circle Arts
Nancy Jane Cassis
Dohrman/Taylor Family Foundation
Giesel Family
Elizabeth “Bunch” Sanders Griffin
Kunau Family
Love and Grace
Lloyd “Pappy” Redman
Caroline Price Reid
Polly Williams 

Educational Opportunities Funds
Mrs. James (Edith) Breed
Alex J. Burch Memorial
Nancy Jane Cassis
Roosevelt Chin
Clay Family
Joan Cralle Day
Otis H. “Deacon” Ellis
Fields Family Memorial
Marea and William Gardner Foundation
Dorothy Gauss Foundation
Gill Family
Kim Hazelwood Glass
Kim Hazelwood Glass Memorial

Kim and Myra Lee Glass
Wood and Marie Hannah Foundation
Mildred Horn Foundation
John Fenton Kottkamp Memorial
Kurfees-Buchanan Memorial
Lawler Family
R. W. and Maggie T. Marshall
Moisan Family
W. Rodney Napier
James Paton, III
The Porcini/Farmer Children’s Foundation
Caroline Price Reid
Rotary Clubs of Louisville
Sanders Family
Luke and Sharon Schmidt
Scholtz Family
Dennie Schrecker Memorial
Martin Sweets Memorial
Frances Jones and Robert Jordan Theobald
Ed and Lisa Thompson Family Foundation
James and Dee Thornton
Wells, Mapother and Rankin Families
William E. Whaley, III
Coretta and Stephen Wolford Family 

Building Preservation Fund
Louis O. Giesel, Sr.
Spencer Harper, Jr. Memorial 
Snyder Family

NAMED ENDOWMENT FUNDS & 1910 SOCIETY



Anne & Morton Boyd
Mr. & Mrs. Peter W. Ronald

Mrs. Thomas W. Brown
Tanya & Jim Marquardt

Kelly Burke
John Burke

David Dorsey
Tom & Karen Armstrong

Lea Fischbach
Dr. Will Fischbach &
Dr. Elizabeth Czerwonky-	
  Fischbach

Pat Glasser
Jane W. & G. Richard Burks, II

For Our Four Grandchildren
Brent & Judy George

Susan & Bill Grubbs
Helen Jones

Lourdes & Culver Halliday
Dan & Marilyn Henry

The Halliday Family
Mr. & Mrs. Culver V. Halliday

Sarah Havens
Mr. Steven A. Stratford

Rev. J. Tracy Holladay
Stephen & Coretta Wolford

Mr. Calvin Holloway
Stephen & Coretta Wolford

Jody Lambert
Sammie Lambert

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.
Mr. Henry V. Heuser, Jr.

Rose Lowry-Duke
Mr. Edwin J. Lowry, Jr.

Grady & Heather Nutt
Eleanor Maddox

Toby & Cindy Nutt
Eleanor Maddox

Leigh & Ken Parrot
Sarah & Peter Fuller

Jennifer Scott
Stephen & Coretta Wolford

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Sommer
Rose Lowry-Duke

Phyllis Blythin Ward
Mr. John Hardin Ward, IV

Mr. Stephen T. Wolford
Dr. John B. Wolford & Mary W.
  Wolford

David Y. Wood
Stephen C. Gault

CHRISTMAS AND HOLIDAY HONORARIUMS
The following gifts were given by donors in honor of Family & Friends during the 2024
Christmas Holiday.

Thank you to the following donors who made 
gifts to The Cabbage Patch in honor of others 
from October 1, 2024 to March 31, 2025.

HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS

Given by Bill & Brenda Boland
Rose Lowry-Duke
Art & Deb Dunlap
Ann Hudson

Given by Mr. & Mrs. Michael
  Boland

Rose Lowry-Duke
Given by Louise & Bill Creason

in Christmas memory of Adele
Read Martin

Given by Leslie Ellis
Sandra Duerr
Amy Elbert
Valerie Elmore
Leslie Scanlon

Given by Bill & Susan Grubbs
The Richard Clay Family
Mr. & Mrs. W. Garrett Dering
Helen S. Jones
Mr. William G. Lussky, Jr.
Susan & David Wood

Given by Martie Rankin
Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Dicken
Mrs. Anne Ehrman
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Kragenbring
Mr. & Mrs. J. Rankin Mapother
Mr. & Mrs. Hunter Rankin
Mrs. Edith M. Wells

Given by Mary Roney
Chef Patrick Roney & Family

Given by Mr. & Mrs. Charles 	   	
  Scholtz

Margee Ferris
Sashee Scholtz
Ray & Amy Scholtz
Mollie & Steve Smith
Hollis & Franklin Starks

Given by Mrs. Jeanie Shelman
Liz Clemons
Debbie Farmer
Susan King
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Littrell
Mary Perry
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Peter & Family
Bill Rannebarger
Mr. Rick Shelman
Samuel Steele
Mr. & Mrs. John Steele & Family

Given by Susan, Chip
    & Henry Snyder

Mr. & Mrs. Ralph D. Case, III
Mr. Wesley A. Case
Mr. Mark Cubine & Lt. Col. Susan 	

   Cheatwood, Ret.
Mrs. William P. Cubine

Given by Mr. Sammy Steele
Debbie Farmer
Susan King
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Littrell
Mary Perry
Marilyn Peter
The Peter Family
Jeanie Shelman
Rick Shelman
Mr. & Mrs. John Steele & Sons
Gary Steele

Given by Ms. Sally Stewart
Mr. Denis Stewart

Given by Ann & David Stosberg
Ms. Ida T. Palmer-Ball

Given by Margaret Wadlington
Ms. Elizabeth B. Magner

Given by Susan & David Wood
Susan & Bill Grubbs

Thank you to the following donors who made 
gifts to The Cabbage Patch in memory of others 
from October 1, 2024 to March 31, 2025.
Charles “Buzz” Barlow

Edie Wells
Mrs. Laurie Birnsteel

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.
Ethel Book

Anonymous
Harold A. Book

Anonymous
Hubert Book

Anonymous
Mr. William A. Brown

Roger & Karen Hale
Alex J. Burch

Michael & Melissa Burch
Ms. Sydney W. Gardner
Mrs. Laura Hrouda-Burch 

    & Mr. Jan Hrouda
Dr. & Mrs. Paul Tittel, Jr.

Mr. Joseph C. Burks, Sr.
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph C. Burks, Jr.

James & Lelia Chandler
Roxanne Faye James

Margaret Ann Cloud Chandler
Charles E. Chandler, Sr.

Mr. Roosevelt Chin
Mrs. Brittany Banks

Brenda Fenimore Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Clarke E. Fenimore

Mr. John Michael Clark
Glen & Brad Hume
Ernest & Patricia Williams

Norman Clemons
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman

Michael Crawford
Ms. Renita Bernat

Andrew “AC” Denning
Deanna Hipwell

Evelyn Draper
Mr. Douglas Draper

Mary Ann Duddy
Anonymous

Mr. William G. Duncan, Jr.
Mr. Robert F. Duncan

Mr. William V. “Bill” Faris
Kentucky Workers Compensation
  Education Association

Mrs. Anne B. Fields
Ms. Julia L. Fields

Norma & Louie Giesel
Caroline Grandy & Thomas Laird
  (Tom) Jones

Charles & Peggy Greenwood
Ruth & Jack Teeple

Mr. Spencer E. Harper, Jr.
Mrs. Carol Sharpe Harper

Mr. Harold E. Hawkins, Sr.
James & Grace Giesel
Tracy & Debbie Holladay
Mrs. Molly Mapel
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. Ratterman Jr.
Stephen & Coretta Wolford

Colonel Cecil A. “Doc”
  Holladay

Andrew & Julie Holladay
Dr. Linda W. Holladay
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SPECIAL HONORS
in honor of Grite Brunker’s kindness

 Jeanne Baldwin

for the Birthday of Ann Hudson
Bill & Brenda Boland

for the Birthday of Rose Lowry-Duke
  Bill & Brenda Boland

R. Zonia Maguire

for the Birthday of Angie Napier
Peggy Johnson

for the Birthday of Rod Napier
Peggy Johnson

for the 50th Wedding Anniversary of
Janet & Tom Raderer

  Edward & Gail Ritchie Henson

John Fenton Kottkamp
Anonymous
Mr. Clayton Amshoff
Robert W. Baird & Co. Inc.
Barlow Wealth Partners
Kristen Barnhart
Mr. & Mrs. J. McFerran Barr, II
Anna Brown
CBI Insurance
Mary E. Davis
Don K Brown Law
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Dozier
Mr. & Mrs. W. David Dunn, Jr.
FourEvergreen Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Luke Hayden
Megan Imel State Farm
Mr. & Mrs. Rush Kottkamp
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Kottkamp
Staci Kottkamp
Land Rover Louisville
LC Hauling
Mr. & Mrs. Brett Leary
Eleanor Maddox
Mr. Bobby Martin
Mr. Andrew McFann
Mrs. Caroline Miller
oneMD
Mr. & Mrs. Isaac Ortiz
River Road Asset Management
Mr. Liam Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Clay Scinta
Sheffer Law Firm
Shippers Solutions
Mr. Thomas Staffieri
Chris & Susan Staples
Touchdown Business Solutions
Mr. & Mrs. Yano Touma
Mr. & Mrs. Bart Turney
Unishippers
Adam Waldner State Farm
Diane Wiegel
Ms. Lexie Wiegel
Hunter & Kristen Wilson
Yum! Brands Foundation, Inc.

Mr. Barney Long
   Mrs. Judith H. Tatum
Alice Leathers Luckett

Charles & Rosemary Luckett
The Honorable Romano
    L. Mazzoli

Caroline Grandy &
    Thomas Laird (Tom) Jones

Mrs. Linda McArthur
James B. McArthur

Betsy McConnell
Caroline Grandy & 
    Thomas Laird (Tom) Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Michael McConnell

Mr. Ted Merhoff
Caroline Grandy & 
    Thomas Laird (Tom) Jones

Betty Jane & David Mills
Jan M. Terry

Jim Mitchell
Rose Lowry-Duke

Mr. Shirley W. Palmer-Ball
Ms. Ginny Brown

Mrs. Thames Palmer-Ball
William Fred Booker
Ida Palmer-Ball

Larry “Pete” Peter
Mr. Sammy Steele

Dr. Leigh Turner Price
Anonymous

Penny Rannebarger
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman

Mrs. Melissa Ratliff
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.

Lloyd “Pappy” Redman
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph C. Burks, Jr.

Mrs. Caroline Reid
Hensley & James Peterson

Marianne B. Rucker
Embry Rucker & Joan MacLean

Mr. & Mrs. Paul M. Schmidt
Regina Schmidt

Susan App Schmied
Angela DeWeese

Mr. Stephen H. Schoening
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.

Bill Shelman
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman
Mr. Sammy Steele

Eric W. Singer
Margaret Wadlington

Mrs. Jean Olive Smith
Raymond G. & Susan W. Smith

Mr. Don W. Snyder
Daryl W. Snyder

Becky Steele
Mr. Sammy Steele

Mrs. Martha Steele
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman
Mr. Sammy Steele

Charles R. Whalin
Paula Whalin

Jerry Whalin
Angela DeWeese

Mrs. Polly Williams
Glen & Brad Hume

Betty Young
Ms. Ann Y. Botula

HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS

All gifts are deeply appreciated. If any names were omitted 
or there’s an error, please accept our apology. Please 
contact The Cabbage Patch so that the appropriate 

corrections can be made.

1413 SOUTH SIXTH STREET, LOUISVILLE, KY 40208
CABBAGEPATCH.ORG • 502.634.0811

Thank you to the following donors who made gifts to
The Cabbage Patch in memory of others
from October 1, 2024 to March 31, 2025.
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THE CABBAGE PATCH TEAM
32 Staff Employees

85% Employee Retention Rate Two-Thirds of leadership staff have an 
advanced degree

8 Teen Employees

Dec. 2024 - May 2025
College Scholar Graduates

Aariona

Corey

Dariyah

Jordan

Talon

Denisha McCauley Photography
Special Degree in Photography 

Western Kentucky University
BS in Construction Management

Morgan State University
BS in Construction Management

Simmons College of Kentucky
General Studies Assoc. Degree

University of Kentucky
BA in Finance

UNDERGRADUATES
Clayton Amshoff

Kelly Burke
Alex Croft

Monica Davidson
Mike Fallot

James Giesel
Pat Glasser
David Hall

Miles Harrison
Ryan Kingery

Lisa Mills
Alexandra Ortiz

Mark Pfeifer
Cindy Philpot
Paul Sagun

Henry Sanders
Bibhuti Sar

Robert Scholtz
Richmond Simpson

Thomas Staffieri
Susan Staples

The Cabbage Patch thanks the following Community 
Members for lending their time and talents to board 

committees and special projects in 2024.

COMMUNITY MEMBERS
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Donate Now

Help us empower children, youth, and families 
to reach their full potential by supporting our 
mission to provide life-changing academic, 
recreational, and mentoring opportunities 
through Christ-centered values.

2024 PATCH PARTNERS
YOUNG PROFESSIONALS

Rebecca Allen
Clayton Amshoff

Molly Bennett
Bradley Bringardner

Oliver Brown
Collier Clay
Sara Gray

Kayla Jennings
Brandi Kottkamp
Rush Kottkamp

Brett Leary
Caroline Miller

Grady Nutt
Rachael Ogle

Alexandra B. Ortiz
Keaton Price

Kirthi Rao
Caroline Schifano

Robert Scholtz
Alison Scinta

Laura Anne Smith
Thomas Staffieri

Clark Ulmer

* Megan Imel, Cabbage Patch Board Advisor

Dr. Tracilia Beacham
David D. Dorsey
Michael P. Drake
Jennifer Ferguson
Emily Lawrence

Michael J. Marshall
Robert W. Reuther

Kristen Taylor
Tony Williams

Steven R. Wilson

Thank you to the following individuals whose service on 
the Board of Directors concluded in 2024.

OUTGOING BOARD MEMBERS
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2025 Board of Directors
President • Mickey Brown 
President-Elect • Carl L. Williams, Sr. 
Treasurer • Michael F. Wade 
Secretary • Lisa Niehaus

Board Members Emeriti 
Lea Fischbach 
David Y. Wood

Executive Director
Rev. Dr. Corey G. Miller

Ebony Bell
Ben Bienvenu
Sonya Brown
Cynthia M. Campbell
Doug Chin
David L. Cooper
Hilary Costello
Ken Coulter, Jr.
Shannon DeWeese
Mike Dickman
Ryan Dozier
Shareen Dunn
Kevin R. Edwards
Chad Ellis
John Fidler
Adam Gifford

Christopher Hall
Brenda T. Henderson
Brad Hume
Megan Imel
Deacon Edward Maxwell, Jr.
Ursula Melhuish
Justin Moore 
Kourtney Nett
Grant Roberts
Renee Shomer
Lauren Thompson
Cynthia B. Welch 
Keri Reilly Westmoreland
Robert E. Willis
Stephen Wolford

For more information about
2025 Cabbage Patch events go to
www.cabbagepatch.org/events

or scan the QR code

Thursday, September 25, 2025
6PM Cocktail Reception

7PM-9PM Dinner and Program
The Olmsted

3701 Frankfort Ave., Louisville, KY

22nd Annual Cabbage Patch

CHAMPIONS EVENT

Save the D e
Monday, June 9, 2025

Audubon Country Club
3265 Robin Rd, Louisville, KY


